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	Nursery


	This week our 'Traditional Tales' topic is focusing on 'The Three Little Pigs'. The children have listened to the story and have been able to join in with repeated sentences throughout the story. "I will huff and I will puff and I will blow your house down." and "Little pig, little pig let me come in." The children have been drawing pictures of a house and discussing the different shapes they can use for the door, roof, chimney etc.

	Reception

	
	This week we have started our Fun and Fitness topic! The children started the week by taking part in an assault course. The children had to balance across a bench, jump over small hurdles and manoeuvre their way through a rope ladder on the floor. All of this was to improve their speed, agility and quickness. The children did so well and we will build upon this next week, when our Fun and Fitness week continues! The children have been learning all about the different ways we can stay healthy, for example, making sure they brush their teeth and their hair and wash themselves! We have been looking at different types of foods and which ones are healthy and which ones are unhealthy.

	Year 1

	1C
	This week we have been working very hard completing lots of assessments. We have been finding out what we have learnt in Numeracy, Arithmetic, Science and Grammar.  We have also been completing lots of Numeracy activities such as finding the missing number in number sentences, practising our addition and subtraction skills and thinking of ways to make different amounts of money. Well done everyone for working hard. What a lot of things you have learnt!

	1N
	In 1N this week we have been recapping lots of maths skills, including: more and less than, counting from any number forwards and backwards and counting in 2s, 5s and 10s. We have also been checking the children's knowledge from this half term in reading, arithmetic, numeracy, grammar and spelling. The children have all worked incredibly hard. Well done 1N; keep up the hard work!

	1W
	This week we have been working extremely hard, checking what we have learnt across the half term in all of our lessons. The children have worked on their Arithmetic, Literacy, Reading and Science. We have also spent time re-capping a range of maths skills including finding more or less, finding missing numbers in maths stories and our 2, 5 and 10 times table. Next week will be Fun and Fitness week so could you please ensure your child's P.E kit is in school for Wednesday, Thursday and Friday. Please note, there will be no Outdoor Education next week, so the children's boots will be coming home towards the end of this week/the start of the next!

	Year 2

	2A
	This week year 2 have been finishing off their letters to the queen and they are looking very good indeed. You have all done an excellent job! We also created a pair of the queen's knickers using shapes in paint and then printed the shapes onto a template. The children are really enjoying swimming and it is fantastic to see all the children grow in confidence in the water. Finally, just a small note to say that I am very proud of all the children this week. It has been very busy and they have coped brilliantly. Keep it up everyone!

	2D
	The children have worked hard on all the tests they have done this week, impressing Miss Douglas. During a creative art afternoon the children created their own pair of knickers for the Queen. In this the children used repeated patterns using shape stamps and paint. They had great fun (and made a great mess) in doing so. Well done year 2!

	2M
	Well done to all the children for working really hard and trying their hardest in all the tests this week.
The children have completed a range of mock-tests in preparation for Key Stage 1 SATs later in the year. Mr McLaren's Reading Set have impressed him this week with their detective like work to find the answers to tricky questions. Keep it up!
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	Year 3

	3B
	This week in 3B the children have completed their persuasive letter to the council asking for the river Tame in Perry Barr to be cleaned. The children have used lots of emotive language in their letter. In Numeracy the children have started to study long division and multiplication, focusing on how to use the remainders. In science the children have looked at endoskeletons and exoskeletons. In IPC the children recapped the water cycle and its four key stages. 

	3R
	This week in 3R we have been very busy doing our tests! In science we have been learning lots about skeletons - looking at animals who have skeletons on the inside and outside of their body! In numeracy we have begun to study written methods for multiplication and division, and in literacy we have been very busy writing our final persuasive letters to the council. Well done to Esther for excellent homework last week.

	3W
	In 3W this week we have been reading different types of poetry and identifying the language features. In literacy we have just finished writing our persuasive letters to the council, and have made a start on our termly tests in reading and grammar. In numeracy we are learning how to multiply numbers using the column method. 

	Year 4

	4A
	This week in 4A, we have completed a variety of tests based on skills learnt during this term so far. These have included Arithmetic, Reading and Grammar tests. In Numeracy this week, we have been recapping the column multiplication method and have looked at multiplying decimals. In IPC, we have looked at the different beliefs of Anglo-Saxons and have discussed artefacts relating to this. 

	4C
	Well done 4C on your assembly! You worked really hard and should be very proud of yourself. I'd just like to thank parents for taking the time to come and watch them, I know they really appreciated it! This week we have been completing tests based on Grammar, Spelling, Arithmetic, Reasoning and Reading skills. These tests have recapped things that the children have been taught throughout the term so far. In Literacy, we have started to look at writing our own Free-verse poem based on Macbeth and items that he would need with him during a battle.

	4M
	In Literacy this week, the children have been writing their own free verse poems, using Macbeth as a stimulus. We have looked at using a range of figurative language, such as metaphors, similes and personification to create effective imagery within our writing. In Numeracy, we have looked at the column multiplication method and we have been using our place value knowledge to help us when multiplying larger numbers. In Science this week, we have been conducting our experiment. The children have been looking at the viscosity of a range of liquids and tested the time it took for the liquids to fall to the bottom of a container.

	Year 5

	5B
	Another busy week in Year 5. I have been very pleased by the hard work and dedication that the whole year group have displayed throughout the week as they have completed their end of half term tests. I am sure all of your hard work will be rewarded. In IPC we have been studying democracy and considering how the ancient Greek voting system might have changed had children over the age of 9 been given the right to vote.

	5C
	I would also like to congratulate the year group on their excellent attitude during test week. It is excellent to see so many of you making progress. I must also congratulate you on the quality of the ancient Greek pots which we have been creating as part of IPC. Now they have been painted, they really do look wonderful and brighten up the classroom a treat. 

	5H
	Congratulations to all members of Year 5 for their hard work during test week this week. Your hard work is clearly paying off. Well done. I have also enjoyed your recent work in IPC. Some of your diary entries written from the perspective of a Greek child who has been granted the right to vote were very entertaining indeed and demonstrated your increasing knowledge of ancient Greek society. And now a joke inspired by your on-going science homework: Q:Why couldn’t the astronaut book a room on the moon? A: Because it was full.

	Year 6

	6S
	This week, 6S have been applying all of the skills and knowledge they have learnt this year to their half termly assessments. Well done to all those children who have worked hard and improved their scores! Children have also completed a cross curricular writing piece in history - based on evacuation. Children employed the role of being an evacuee sent to the countryside and wrote a letter back home to their mother.

	6T
	This week in 6T, the children have written a letter in the role of an evacuee child in World War 2. They have included the historical context of these events, the geographical settings and what daily life was like for a child in the war.
During arithmetic, the children have practised switching between the different strategies for all four operations, fraction calculations and percentages.

	6W
	This week, children have been working hard, completing their numeracy, grammar and reading practise tests. Well done to those children who have improved on their previous scores! We have also been learning about what it was like for children during World War Two. We put ourselves into the shoes of an evacuee, sent away from their family and home to the countryside for safety. 
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 5th February  2016








NON UNIFORM – ODD SHOE DAY


Friday, 12th February is Non-Uniform Day – 


Odd Shoe Day in aid of Unicef – 


for a donation of £1.
































ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:
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KS1�
        1N�
    97.08%�
KS2�
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100%�
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DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary


Monday, 8th February – Parents’ Evening 4pm – 7pm


Week commencing Monday 8th Feb – Friday 12th Feb – FUN & FIT WEEK


Friday, 12th Feb – Non-Uniform ‘ODD SHOE DAY’ for £1





Friday, 12th February – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR HALF TERM


           Monday, 22nd February – SCHOOL OPENS FOR ALL PUPILS


Monday, 29th February – WORLD BOOK WEEK


Friday, 4th March – WORLD BOOK DAY


Monday, 7th March – FILM CLUB


Friday, 18th March – SPORT RELIEF DAY


Thursday, 24th March – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR EASTER


Monday, 11th April – SCHOOL OPENS FOR ALL PUPILS








 






































YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS





Message from Neighbourhood policing team


The Oscott and Perry Barr Neighbourhood Policing Team receive various complaints regarding inconsiderate and dangerous parking during peak parking times before and after school.  Please be advised the team will be monitoring school parking and your school may be one of them and anybody found parking in an inconsiderate, illegal or dangerous manner will be issued with a fixed penalty notice and possibly points on their licence.  Be aware of the High Way Code and remember you should not park on Zig Zags, double yellow lines, across junctions, in the middle of the road, over dropped kerbs or in any other manner considered dangerous. Please also consider the residents who live in the area – where you are parking inconsiderately by blocking their drive or in some cases on their drives!  Children are being put at risk by the inconsiderate and dangerous parking and local residents are being inconvenienced.  Please park legally and considerately and walk a few minutes to the school.





If you wish to discuss this please do not hesitate to contact me, PCSO 30413 Sam O’Dell, 101 EXT 841 6004 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:Samantha%20O'Dell%20%3cs.odell@west-midlands.pnn.police.uk%3e" \t "_blank" �s.odell@west-midlands.pnn.police.uk�  Many thanks for your help with this matter.





Nursery places


Was your child was born between 


1st September 2012 and 31 August 2013? 


Don’t forget to put your child’s name on the waiting list for Nursery starting September 2016.


Please contact the school office.





Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers


We are collecting Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers again this year. Last year we bought some lovely new equipment for Reception!!  You can collect your vouchers from 27th January 2016. Please send vouchers to the school office.
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“Together we are stronger"








